
O Ton Ta La Grotto 136
M.O.V.P.E.R.

A Regular meeting of O Ton Ta La Grotto
was held at Northern Light Lodge, on

September 18, 2024

● Monarch Matthew Gloor opened O Ton Ta La Grotto in due form with 18 in attendance at 7:30 pm, and the
Pledge of Allegiance was given by all.

● Minutes from the June 19 Meeting were read with no corrections.
● Treasurer account balance reports were given.
● Bills to present:

○ The secretary Craig Szczublewski presented bills for postage from the USPS for $68 and DNS domain
renewal for $23.17

○ Jason Willman for GFS for the 4th of July for $197.57
○ Jessee Spillman presented a bill for $100.11 for this evening’s dinner.
○ A motion was made by Jessee Spillman and seconded by Jerel Fish. All approved.

● Communications:
○ Baku and Aut Mori Grotto Newsletters,
○ Invoice from the Supreme Council for Forms and Ceremonies for $23.85
○ Invoice NW Ohio Masonic Bulletin Invoice for $150
○ Invoice Ohio Grotto Assoc Dues for $134
○ SC notice of Mark McCombs as our District Deputy
○ 4 Edicts from SC (see attached)
○ SC Election Forms and Committee Chair Information forms for our upcoming elections
○ SC Per Capita roster for validation before November 1
○ Enchanted Lantern certificate and pin for Ken Alexander.

● Old Business:
○ The new date for the 7-Act Ceremonial is set for 3pm on March 22, 2025 at Zenobia Shrine. A decision

was made to move it based on the number of screens we would need along with the space needed.
Initiation fees are $150.

● New Business:
○ A petition with fees was received for Joshua Solis as recommended by Tom Scott. All were in favor of

accepting the petition. A short form initiation was conducted by Monarch Matt Gloor and Jerel Fish.
● Good of the Order:

○ A motion was made by Monarch Matt Gloor to donate $1,000 in funds to Northern Light Lodge for the
kitchen appliance refresh at the temple as we are given access to the facilities for our dinners and events.
This was seconded by Doug Towslee. All were in favor.

○ A suggestion was made to hold an after glow following the Scottish Rite Fall Reunion. Jessee Spillman
will coordinate.

● The Next Stated meeting is October 16, 2024 at 7:30 pm, with dinner at 6:00 pm.


